

KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH GRANTS MANAGEMENT

MEMORANDUM

MIKE NAVARRE BOROUGH MAYOR

TO:

Gary Knopp, Assembly President

Members of the Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly

THRU:

Mike Navarre, Mayor (*)

Craig Chapman, Director of Finance C Chapm

FROM:

Bread Axiberg, Community & Fiscal Projects Manager

DATE:

February 2, 2012

SUBJECT:

Ordinance 2012- 04, authorizing revised Community Revenue Sharing

Program expenditures for unincorporated communities and approving the use of

funds by Voznesenka and Razdolna

The State Legislature has approved a one-time proportional payment to municipalities and unincorporated communities through the Community Revenue Sharing Program; hereinafter referred to as "Program." Qualified communities and respective use of funds were approved in ordinance 2011-19-56. However, the unincorporated community of Cohoe was allocated the total sum twice to two nonprofits; this ordinance corrects that error. Additionally, the application for the community of Razdolna had not been received at the time that O2011-19-56 was approved; therefore, this ordinance approves Razdolna's use of funds.

Lastly, this ordinance approves the FY10 and FY11 use of funds in the amount of \$39,208 for the unincorporated community of Voznesenka. The community elected to defer these funds, affording them the ability to construct a community room for public use. The borough retains the FY12 allocation and one-time proportional payment for future award.

Brenda Ahlberg, the Community & Fiscal Projects Manager manages the Community Revenue Sharing Program.